Little Snoring Parish Council


Clerk 
Joanna Otte, Little Manor, Thursford Road, Little Snoring, NR21 0JN  tel: 01328 822 366

Email: littlesnoringpc@googlemail.com 

Present: P Hall, S Harvey, M Kennedy, A Talbot, R Verrall (Chairman), S Wills
and:  A Green (District Councillor) and two members of the public
Meeting of the Parish Council on

Monday 11 July 2016 at 7.30 pm in the Community Room on the Playing Field
MINUTES
Welcome
To note that item14.i will be discussed in closed session.
1. Apologies from L Wash, D Ramsbotham (County Councillor), PCSO J Robotham (SNT Fakenham) were accepted.
2. Declarations of pecuniary interest by Councillors in any of the agenda items listed below.
3. Minutes of the previous Meeting (9 May) were approved and signed as a true record.
4. Matters arising: Progress on items from previous meetings for information or reminders only. Items not on this agenda requiring decisions will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.
5. Police report
There have been 15 calls into the police: High way obstruction x 1, Criminal Damage x 1, Suspicious Circumstance x 1, Nuisance x 10, Theft x 1, Burglary x 1. The calls have increased but this is expected because we are now into the summer months.  The nuisance calls are in relation to one particular area and we are working with partner agency to resolve this.
6. The meeting was temporarily closed for Parishioners to express any concerns they may have and for District and County Councillors to report.
NNDCllr Ann Green: 

· NNDC voted unanimously against the Devolution Deal proposal  - too expensive to pay for mayor/s

· The planning application at 14 Manor Close will go to Development Committee

A member of the public asked if anything could be done to stop speeding in the village particularly on The Street.

It was noted that another car was parked on the verge at the junction of the A148 and The Street. The Clerk would forward details to NCCllr.
The Chairman re-opened the meeting
7. Highways
i. Items to report
a. It was noted that the urban grass cutting had just been done. However it was not a very good job (tufts of long grass and weeds left), one area (near School House) had been missed and three areas had already been cut by residents. The Clerk would email complain to the county council and also get quotes from Mow and Grow as an extra or alternative contractor.

b. To note that the grit bin at The Pastures was full of water. The Clerk was asked to contact Highways to see what could be done.
c. Highway Rangers to cut back foliage etc at speed and road name signs.

d. Overgrown verge between Pantile Cottages and the Primary School obstructing the pavement. Request verge cutting and siding out.
8. Parish Partnership
i. To note that SAM2 was on order with Westcotec and would be delivered in August.
9. Planning 
i. To consider applications received: 
a. 14 Manor Close, ref: PF/16/0581 erection of roof extensions to create accommodation to first floor, single storey extension to rear and replacement garage. Plans circulated. Comments received from residents in Manor Close (advised to contact Planning department and NNDCllr Ann Green). Response from Parish Council submitted on 6 June 2016: Concerns have been raised about the effect this extension will have on the neighbouring properties such as loss of light and privacy. There is also concern that this roof extension is out of keeping with the location - a cul de sac of bungalows. It is hoped that you will take these concerns into consideration when you make the decision about this application.
b. 14 Manor Close, ref: PF/16/0581 AMENDED: erection of roof extensions to create accommodation to first floor, single storey extension to rear and replacement garage. Plans circulated. Object: concerned about the effect the proposed plans will have on the neighbouring properties such as loss of light and privacy. There is also concern that the roof extension is out of keeping with the location - a cul de sac of bungalows. 

c. 14 Bell Close ref: PF/16/0656 proposed two-storey side extension. Plans circulated. No objection submitted 22 June 2016.

ii. To note decisions made by NNDC:
a. Greenacres, The Street ref: PF/16/0211 erection of extension to front sides and rear of dwelling. APPROVED
b. Retention of caravan site at The Green Man ref: PF/15/1791 amended. APPROVED.
10. Financial Business:
i. To balances on bank statements were confirmed as:

	
	29/06/2016

	Business Saver Account
	£10,563.94

	Community Account
	£3,229.16

	
	13,793.10


ii. To note receipts since the previous statement: NNDC Council Tax: £4,100 and Support Grant £280; Surveyor’s Allotment rent £1; Community Room hire: Art Club £130, PCC elections £50; Dudgeon Windfarm Grant for windows and doors £2,500; Lt Sn Pre-School for sewer cleaning £350; HMRC Vat refund: £672.91
iii. To note standing order / direct debit payments since previous meeting: 
a. Scooper Dooper: £81.25 for June; Anglian Water £41.00; Npower £102.80
b. Salary and on-costs as normal
iv. The following payments were approved:
	to whom (details of payment)
	cheque no.
	amount

	DV & HJ Dewson (manhole and cover)
	100663
	230.00

	Joanna Otte (expenses)
	100664
	42.45

	Norse (grounds maintenance) 
	100665
	535.70

	Indigo Waste (glass collection April – June)
	100666
	16.32

	Total
	
	£ 824.47

	
Cheques made between meetings
	
	

	Joanna Otte (for dog bin online payment to Melba Swintex)
	100658
	87.88

	Pat Riches (plug and sink chain)
	100660
	4.48

	Indigo Waste (glass collection)
	100661
	4.80

	Jeff Stonell (materials for path on playing field)
	100662
	9.17

	Total
	
	£ 106.33


7. The salary increase and new standing order instructions for bank were confirmed.

The National Joint Council (NJC) for Local Government Services has reached agreement for 2016 – 18 National Salary Award:

· New pay scales for 2016 – 17 to be implemented immediately and backdated to 1 April 2016

· New pay scales for 2017 – 18 to be implemented from 1 April 2017

The National Association of Local Councils (NALC) and Society of Local Council Clerks (SLCC) jointly recommend increase in salary scales of all full and part-time clerks employed under the terms of the model contract.

SCP 18 was £9.207 per hour and has been increased to £9.299 per hour from 1 April 2016. (From 1 April 2017 the rate will be £9.392 per hour)

The changes to the standing order instructions at Barclays were confirmed as follows:
Salary: J Otte


25 July 2016


£156.57
25 August and thereafter
£152.32

Pension conts: NPF

25 July 2016


£  44.00





25 Aug and thereafter 

£  42.72
11. Presentation of the village and Reports
i. Health and Safety: S Harvey: three broken tiles on bus shelter, holes in wooden ramp at Community Room.
a. Remedial works to matting and to entrance to playing field from The Croft. Completed.
b. Manhole for sewer raised to surface of car park and heavy duty cover installed by DV and HJ Dewson for £230. (Drains R Us quote for remedial work £530 +VAT). Thanks to I Riches and S Harvey for initial dig to locate manhole cover.
ii. Water pressure in the village. A Talbot had Anglian Water out to his property. The minimum requirements are quite low. The pressure at his meter was well within the requirements.
iii. It was agreed to purchase a new doggy bin for the junction of Thursford Road/ Kettlestone Road.
12. Scarecrow Festival
Not many scarecrows this year. It was suggested that next year a scarecrow making evening could be arranged at the Primary School to get more involvement.
Fete did not seem as busy as last year.
13. Community Room
i. Grant of £2,500 received from Dudgeon Community Fund for improvements to facilities (heater – work completed, windows and doors – pending grant). Clerk to make arrangements with Sean Allen to measure up (especially the door) and to place the order with IC Systems.
ii. Suggestion to make the Room more user friendly with new tables, units etc.
iii. Rampant Horse FC would like to use the facilities again for the forth-coming season. Hire charge confirmed at £300.

iv. To note that Pat Riches will no longer be cleaning the Community Room. Her help doing this was much appreciated and will be greatly missed. The Clerk was asked to make an appropriate gesture of appreciation. The Clerk would seek alternative arrangements for cleaning (once a week during term time) – perhaps the woman who cleans at the Pre-School would be interested. 
v. Wooden ramp to door needs to be repaired / replaced. In the meantime a warning notice needs to be fixed to the railings.

14. Correspondence: circulated as usual.
i. Letter to all Parish Councillors regarding the Chairman’s Annual Report in the newsletter. To consider a response. Members of the public were asked to leave to allow for discussion of concerning a response. The resolution to exclude the public is in accordance with the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960. It was agreed to reply stating that no discourtesy had been intended and the Parish Council regretted any distress which may have been caused.
ii. Letter from North Norfolk Parish Town Councils Forum regarding second homes council tax was discussed.
15. Any other business for placing on the agenda for the next Meeting.
16. To confirm date and time of next Meeting on Monday 12 Sept 2016  at 7.30 pm 
Chairman closed the Parish Council meeting at 9.05 pm
Meeting of Little Snoring Playing Field Association 

Following the Parish Council meeting on 11 July 2016
1. Minutes from the previous meeting were approved and signed.
2. Financial business

i. Balance in account for Lt Snoring Playing Field on 31 May 2016: £ 2,127.95
ii. Receipts: Little Snoring Pre-School rent: £15; recycling credits (paper) £28.95 
3. Other business:
i. A councillor suggested getting adult gym equipment for the playing field. It was noted that evidence of need would be necessary in order to apply for grants.
ii. It was noted that the grounds maintenance of the playing field was not done often enough and was not up to standard
Meeting closed at 9.08pm
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Signed: ________________________  




Date____________

Chairman

